<Name MP> 

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA







  Xth December 2009

Dear <Name MP>

EDM 323: SAVE OUR SOUND UK CAMPAIGN
My name is <insert name> and I am a constituent of yours. I enjoy attending <X live events> and consequently am extremely concerned about the threat that they face that has been drawn to my attention by SAVE OUR SOUND UK.   
To explain the background a bit more, radio microphones and other wireless technologies are essential for activities including live music, newsgathering, musical theatre, film making, television production, sports events, concerts, conferences (including party conferences) and church, school and community events in the UK. Without wireless microphones, these would either be impossible or severely disadvantaged. 
The threat is that over 95% of the UK’s stocks of radio microphones will soon be rendered redundant because the radio frequencies they operate on are being cleared and sold with revenues going to the Government. The major problem is that under the Government’s current commitments for compensation, some will be entitled to only a small fraction of what it will cost to replace, and the rest will receive nothing at all. If those who own and supply this essential equipment do not receive adequate compensation that allows them to replace their entire inventory with like-for-like alternatives, then I do not see how any productions that depend on it will be able to continue. 

In light of this major threat to the industry that brings joy to millions (including me!), I am asking you to sign EDM 323, which has been tabled by Peter Luff MP. The Motion calls on the Government to set aside a small fraction of the very significant auction revenues to compensate all those affected, not some.
If you require any further information, I suggest that you contact SAVE OUR SOUND UK directly. I think that the number and importance of the organisations involved reflects the severe nature of the issue. 
Yours sincerely    

